
SCC News:  

The DCS SCC would like to thank all the 

staff and students for tenaciously 

continuing to learn and grow in sometimes 

less than ideal conditions. We thank Faye 

for her many years of running Faye's 

kitchen at DCS keeping many of the 

students fed over mornings and noon 

hours.  

We offer our graduates much luck in their 

continuing endeavors. To our staff that 

are leaving us, we thank you for your time 

and dedication to our DCS families.  

Finally there are many vacancies on the SCC 

committee. If you are interested in assisting 

our Administration and staff in guiding DCS 

in their service to our families please 

contact Mr. Kirk Schlosser or Mrs. Edla 

Landry they would be more than happy to 

have you onboard. 

Have a great summer! Stay safe! 

Lori Neault- Former Chair DCS SCC 
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Faye’s Kitchen 

Message from Faye and Leonard:  

“We would just like to thank everyone that 

supported us over the years. It was a good 

venture but all good things must come to an end. 

Faye will still be around the school being a 

caretaker but her kitchen is now closed. Thanks 

again and everyone have a great summer.” 

And from all of us at DCS, a huge thank you to 

Faye for the many hours she has put in feeding 

fifteen years of students!  

Administration Message  

Welcome to Summer 2022!  It has been quite a school year!  I 
am so proud of our students, staff and entire community for 
the focus on learning and the many successes that this year 
school year has brought.  For me, the word resiliency comes 
to my mind when I think of everyone in and around the 
school.  Through it all, we came to school, we learned, we had 
fun, and we made memories.  Thank you! 
 
Wishing everyone a tremendous summer! 
Mr. Schlosser, Principal 
Mrs. Landry, Vice-Principal 
 



Student Leadership Council: 

For the month of June, the SLC was proud to 

organize some last engaging events to wrap up 

the school year. From June 13 - 17, we hosted 

our last spirit week of the year, which consisted 

of Pajama Day, Tacky Tourist Day, 

Celebrity/Movie Day, Rebels Day, and 

Classroom Colours Day. Thanks to all the 

students and staff who dressed up and showed 

their school spirit! Additionally, for the past 2 

weeks our group sold summertime treats in the 

foyer over the lunch hours to raise some funds 

for next year's ‘Re-imagine Our Courtyard’ 

Legacy Project. We hope everyone at DCS 

enjoyed this year's SLC programming, and we 

wish next year's SLC all the best with their future 

events! 



  

  

Mr. Ron Swanson guest teaching IA Mr. Lesperance singing "Fire At Mike's" tribute to the Grade 12s 

Making bannock in Native Studies 30 for Indigenous Peoples Day Spring camp for football 

Ms. Carthy working with Art 10 in sketching Phys Ed 30 bike trip to Pike Lake 

BBQ’ing at the Education Celebration open house night 
Graduating Class of 2022 



Grade 7 Moose Jaw  

On June 24th our grade 7’s hopped a school bus at 7:30 and headed down to 

Moosejaw to take in the tunnels and partake in a round of mini golf at the Battle 

Creek Adventure park (longest mini golf course in Canada) The students had fun 

going back in time to prohibition and becoming bootleggers for Al Capone! We had 

some downtime and ate our lunch at one of Moosejaw’s beautiful parks and we 

spent the afternoon competing at mini golf, spike ball and corn hole.  Our last stop 

was supper in Davidson where DQ was the popular spot.  It was a fun filled day and 

we were all glad that we were able to go on a field trip this year.  Thanks Grade 7 

for making it an enjoyable day! 

Grade 8 Shekinah  

The grade 8's enjoyed their year end trip to Shekinah.  This was their first field trip in two years and they made 
the most of it.  The morning was spent exploring the camp competing in an orienteering activity.  Though some 
wrong paths were taken, the paths didn't lead away from fun.  At lunch time, the students had to build their own 
fires.  The boys were pit against the girls to see who the best fire starters were.  Both teams did well enough to 
cook their own hotdogs on their fire so, really both teams were winners.  The afternoon was the highlight of the 
trip with zip lining and wall climbing. All in all a very successful day with no injuries or ticks.   
  

Life Skills 

Our students went on a field trip to meet life skills students from other schools. We’ve also been transitioning 
new students to our program for next year!  
  



ELA/SOCIAL 10 Remai, Wanuskewin, WDM 

  

In June, both Grade 10 ELA classes went on trips to Saskatoon. The ELA/Social Studies class enjoyed a day at 

Wanuskewin, which took us into the new exhibits and on a walk around the natural grounds. We were toured 

around the property by a fantastic guide, and we explored Indigenous perspectives and histories to support 

our school and division goals. The ELA A10 class went into Saskatoon for their trip, spending the morning 

exploring the Western Development Museum and the Remai Modern art gallery for the afternoon. Again, 

Indigenous perspectives and histories were a focal point of the day, as well as local historical and modern 

interpretations of society and identity. We had a ton of fun, and hats off to the Grade 10s for their stellar 

behaviour on both trips.  



Track and field: 

After not having track and field for 

2020 and 2021, it was great to have 

events and competition again! Not 

to mention a chance to wear our 

new Track pinnies.  On May 6, we 

began our season with our Local 

Meet. From this meet, 43 athletes 

advanced to the District meet on 

May 18. From this meet, we had 30 

students advance to Conferences. 

We had lots of personal bests and 

many exciting moments throughout 

the day, including our relay teams.  

We had 4 students qualify to 

advance to provincials.   Libby 

Vandenhurk, Will Coates, Mady Kinzel and Alex Hank.   A special Rebel shoutout to Mady Kinzel who 

won a Gold medal in Discus; out throwing the competition by 5 meters and also placing 5th in Shotput.  

Another Rebel shoutout to Alex hank who brought home a bronze medal in the 4x 400 relay, coming out 

of the second heat. It was such an exciting weekend to end a great season.  We look forward to having all 

the athletes come out again next season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Mady Kinzel 

Provincial gold medal in 

Junior Girls discus 

Alex Hank 

Provincial bronze medal in 

Senior Boys 4x400m relay 

Mady Kinzel 

5th place in Provincials for 

Junior Girls shot put 



Special shoutouts 

 

 

   

Mr. Lesperance won the school NHL 
playoff pool (Mr. Pylypow's entry on Mr. 
Lesperance's behalf, with multiple Leafs 
players did not fare as well....) Thanks to 
everyone who put in an entry! 

Thanks to our teacher candidates for their three weeks with us! 

We were fortunate to host (and watch) an event for DES, as Terrance Littletent and Chancz Perry performed Hip Hop 

Hoop Dancing, a cross-cultural fusion of First Nations hoop dance and North American hip hop. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Team Saskatchewan 

9-aside Football 

Corbin Ebben, 

Tanner Gessell, 

Austin Gramson 

Played in the SK vs 

Manitoba game 

Congratulations also 

to Corbin for being 

signed by the 

Saskatoon Hilltops! 

Special Olympics 

Congratulations to Nathan, Michelle, 

and Blaire, who competed in 

Saskatoon for the Special Olympics 

with over 400 young people from 

across Saskatchewan! 

Nathan, Michelle,Blaire competed in Saskatoon with over 400 young 

Recycling Program 

Thank you to our dedicated students who run the 

bottle/can and paper recycling programs. It helps the 

school and environment, and funds the LifeSkills program 
and field trips. Thanks to everyone for using the blue bins! 



 Thank you to the Junior GSA 

group for making an amazing 

display in our entryway, and for 

participating in the Saskatoon 

Pride Parade with our Prairie 

Spirit friends from Warman and 

Martensville High Schools. 

#ALLSTUDENTS 

Maclaggan Fire Fundraiser 

In the early morning of June 22, the Maclaggan’s, one of our DCS 

families, lost their garage to a fire. This was not just a garage, but 

a lifetime of race cars, parts, and tools that were completely 

destroyed in the blaze.  

A classmate of Kohl Maclaggan has set up a go-fund-me account 

to help the family rebuild. As Kohl wrote there, ‘I have been 

dealing with stage 4 cancer and racing was one of the few things 

that I looked forward to. All my parts, tools and anything I would 

need for racing was in that garage. The funds will be used to 

surprise my dad in financial aid of all the stuff we lost.” 

Please click the link for more information and to donate. 

https://gofund.me/69c81f80  

 

https://gofund.me/69c81f80


  

At our final assembly, we said farewell to 

Mrs. Bartsch.  

Mrs. Bartsch has been at Delisle Composite 

for 8 years. She has been our Special 

Education Resource Teacher, Learning 

Facilitator, volleyball and badminton coach, 

colleague, and a friend to all.  

Mrs. Bartsch will be Vice-Principal in 

Aberdeen School next year, and we wish her 

all of the best in her new position. We will 

miss you! 



Local Businesses Provide Track Pinnie Funding 

 

Do we have a Delisle Athlete in this race? Where is the Delisle athlete? Which athlete is from Delisle? 
Is that athlete from Delisle? 

These are the questions that would be asked by fans, students, and teachers all the time when 
Delisle Composite School competed at Conference and District Track and Cross Country Running 
because we did not have school pinnies (uniforms) for the athletes to wear to identify them. Well 
thanks to Dale Kielo, who invested many hours touring from business to business asking for and 
collecting donations as well as several companies and people that donated, that is no longer the 
case. 

In the spring of 2020, we were able to design and order Delisle Composite track pinnies for our 
students. Unfortunately, due to COVID, students were not able to wear the pinnies, but they finally 
made their debut in the 2022 track season! Now our athletes are easy to identify and they look sharp! 
A huge thank-you to all the companies and individuals that donated to help us purchase these 
pinnies. Your generosity will always be remembered especially each time they are worn by our 
athletes. 

A warm Delisle Rebel’s thank you to: Pentagon Farms, Delisle Legion, Delisle Hotel, Hub Agencies in 
Delisle, Delisle Co-op, The Delisle Community Players, Nancy Durham, Orchard Transport, 
Creekside, Mobile Grain Employees, Ron’s Equipment, and the Delisle Royal Bank for making 
purchasing these pinnies a reality. We could not have done it without your generosity. 

 

 



Thank you to the families and businesses who sponsored scholarships 

and bursaries for our DCS graduates! 

Bronsen Bardi  
Nutrien Bursary 
Delisle Co-op Bursary 
RM of Vanscoy Bursary 
Brad and Mark Ardell Memorial Scholarship 
 
Alex Brown  
SRC Bursary 
Delisle Co-op Bursary 
 
Alex Hank 
Delisle Legion and Auxiliary Scholarship 
Delisle Co-op Bursary 
Hub International Bursary 
Cando Scholarship 
 
Samantha Ross 
RM of Vanscoy Bursary 
Vanscoy and District Agricultural Society Bursary 
 
Amy Vandenameele 
SRC Bursary 
Delisle Co-op Bursary 
Mary Downey Connected Scholarship 
Nutrien Bursary 

 

Jordan Macdonald-West 
Prairie Spirit Schools Foundation Donor Bursary  
 
Samantha Adams  
Delisle Co-op Bursary  
Town of Delisle Bursary 
Keith and Clifford Colborn Scholarship 
Prince of Wales & Duchess of Cornwall Scholarship 
Robert and Maude Hale Scholarship 
 
Kate Wright 
Prairieland Youth Leadership Conference 5th Place Scholarship  
Affinity Credit Union Elwood Harvey Leadership Award  
U of S Guaranteed Entrance Scholarship  
U of S Chancellor’s Award  
Saskatchewan Band Assn Beverley Shore Memorial Scholarship  
SaskTel Scholarship  
Prairie Spirit West Band Parents Association Award  
Delisle Nutrien Ag Solutions Scholarship  
U of S Allan Blakeney Entrance Scholarship  
Heritage Saskatchewan High School Heritage Challenge Winner  
Delisle Coop Bursary  
Brad and Mark Ardell Scholarship  
Gail Kinzie Memorial Bursary  
Prairie Centre Credit Union Achieve Scholarship  
Vanscoy Ag Society Bursary  
Kin Canada Hal Rogers Endowment Fund Bursary  

 ongrat la ons to all o  the grad ates o      



Education Celebration Open House 

       

      
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We were really excited to have families back into 

the building on June 16 for our Education 

Celebration Open House night! It was a come-and-

go evening, with displays of student learning 

throughout the halls. There were treats made by 

the Foods 10 class, bannock made by the 

Indigenous Students Group, and hot dogs provided 

by the SCC. It was an excellent night and we hope 

to continue this again next year! 



 

      



          



 

 



 

  



 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

  

  

Have a wonderful summer 

break from everyone here at 

Delisle Composite School!  



 

 

What is the staff looking forward 

to for summer? 

 

   

One of Mrs. Rolston's 
summer reads! 


